THESE MINUTES ARE TO BE APPROVED ON 19th November 2013


Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

Held at Upton Snodsbury Village Hall Tuesday 2nd September 2013

Open Meeting 7.30pm
Present: Steve Share SS (Chair), Paul Seymour PS, Catherine Milner CM, Terry Eagle TE, Jim Round JR.
In attendance: Louise Salisbury (Clerk/RFO), 6 members of the public, District & County Councillors Linda Robinson, Rob Adams.
Agenda

13/57

Apologies: None received.
13/58
Declaration of Interest by Councillors: None
13/59 
Minutes:  Approval of minutes from 25th June 2013.  All Cllrs said they could not recall seeing the minutes – read at the meeting and agreed as a true record. SS signed.
13/60
District/County Councillor Reports from Linda Robinson & Rob Adams:  

LR reported on the findings from the consultations and questionnaires that took place in order to close the gap between Government and Local Councils.  

Total responses were 1721.  53 of those were businesses and 20 were personal interviews, some of which were canvassed at Flax Piece.  A 50/50 split in gender, 55% were from a 65+year group.


Headlines were:



Food waste collection




The small grey bin was introduced to prevent food waste being held in black bins for two weeks.  Surprisingly only 20% of the district were utilising this service.  It was thought that a considerable saving of approx £150k could be made if the service was scrapped.  Perhaps more could be done to encourage people to compost more by offering an incentive by selling cheap bins.


New Homes Bonus




Comments to Government on the new proposals were invited by 19th September.  If the Parish agreed then vote ‘yes’, if ‘no’ then it was important to respond to Jack Hegarty, Cherrie Mansfield and Central Government.

Local Government Finance Settlement

LR explained that 50% more is spent in urban areas than rural areas.  A petition has been

drawn up and LR encouraged all to sign.  The Petition would be placed in the Post Office were residents could sign.  The petition would also be advertised in the forthcoming newsletter.

RA has emailed Mr Fraser with possible dates (30th Sept/1st Oct) for a meeting to discuss white gates, road surfacing, VAS and other speeding issues.  RA had concerns over speeding in Wychavon, particularly the A422/A44. 
Corporate Strategy Budgets plans would be discussed mid September.  Vast sums of money to find every year, RA feels the welfare of the old and infirm should be paramount.

Broadband supplier now online, it was hoped that cabinet members would be able to advise in the next few weeks which areas would receive the uplift first.  It is hoped 90% of Worcestershire will receive full broadband by 2016.
RA understood that the leak on the B4082 had now been resolved so road resurfacing could now be discussed.  Cllr CM to check with J Hobbs as it was thought this was promised this financial year. 

13/61  
Crime Report from CSO Ben Allchurch: No official report received, compilation of emails read out. See appendix 13/61A 
13/62

Progress reports from Parish Activities:
Grass Cutting

Comments had been received about particular areas, such as bottom of College Road.  Meeting was held with Smartcut, Cllr PS happy to relay any further comments.  Designated wildflower areas, marked with wooden upstands have been left.  All other nominated areas cut, along the ‘mounds’ at the Furlongs.  Cllr PS to ask if Smartcut could remove grass trimmings, particularly when this is long.
Website
Cllr CM had spoken to Celia who reported progress had been made on the website, meeting dates correct.  LS also reported that access was now available to administer the County Council web page for the Parish, amendments have been made.
Newsletter
SS hoped that a quick turnaround could be achieved with the minutes in order to get a newsletter circulated throughout the parish quickly.  Highlighted subjects would be encouraging people to comment on the Broiler Farm Planning Application and an advert for a forthcoming Apple Day.
New Homes Bonus

News had been received about a national change in the allocation of the NHB.  The change would reduce Upton Snodsburys available monies from £2,125 to just £875.  The other monies are to be passed to Local Enterprises Partnerships, which would not benefit the Parish.  The Parish Council had proposed to purchase a VAS to help reduce speeding through the village.  The project would be untenable without the full monies.  Cllr TE has proposed that the Council take advantage of the opportunity to object to the proposed changes to the NHB.  Cllr TE to draft a letter, all Cllrs in approval.
White Gates
Our current shared VAS had malfunctioned, and a call out to the suppliers for repair took place. The maintenance man who came was delivering spare VAS signs to the County Council, which may not be required by other Parishes.  Opportunity may arise for our Parish to obtain one or share one with another Parish.

Cllr TE understands that County Cllr has 1 or 2 sets of white gates which the Parish could have.  They cost £350 a pair.  If 2 sets are purchased a 50% discount is available.  It was intimated that they gates could be obtain free of charge, although the County Council and Highways have to site them.  It was agreed that this would be beneficial as white gates were a visual deterrent. 
Speeding


It was noted that the speeding has increased in the village since the change in speed limit from the bottom of the hill to the top by Red Lion House.  The majority of cars are still doing 40mph when the reach the top of the hill, failing to slow for the 30mph zone, causing a hazard for vehicles turning out of the village at the T junction.  Cllr CM would contact WDC as both a resident and the Parish Council.  

13/63

Planning – Broiler Farm Update

There was a good turnout for the Question and Answer session with the applicant Mr Davies and his agent

Mr Pick on the 28th September.  It was felt that the Applicant was perhaps made more aware of the flood risk at the proposed site.  Nothing discussed would change the decisions made by the applicant/agent.  District Council would have the final say on the Planning.  It was clear from the meeting that Parishioners present were not happy with the proposed application.  The applicant/agent was sure that all technical requirements had been meet and stated that if the application was rejected an appeal would be sent to the District Commissioner.  Parish Council will distribute a newsletter in the hope to motive people to lodge objections.  It was noted that objections on the re-submitted application were lower than the original, although the petition would still stand. Concerns were raised over the vehicle movements, as if the traffic was to use the A422 but not the B4082, it would still disrupt the village.  An alternative access to the site was suggested, although this would affect another landowner.  District Cllr Linda Robinson stated that a site visit would take place prior to the planning meeting.  LR would make it known that the most direct route to the site would be through the village.  Conditions on traffic movements could be enforced at a later stage, although this would be difficult to enforce.  The Wychavon Parishes Action Group would be meeting Thursday 5th Sept, all that can attend would be welcome.  Cllrs agreed that £200 would be gifted to the Action Group, on the proviso that an auditable trace of how the donation was used was obtained.  Clerk to action.
13/64 

Dates of next meeting:


19th November

13/65

AOB: 


A discussion took place regarding the building of Cala Homes on the Garage Site.

Parishioners present were concerned that the Parish Council had supported the proposed building of 22 homes on the garage site.  They felt that the Parish Council had gone against a previous statement made whilst the SWDP was being drawn up.  At that time the Parish Council stated that the Garage site was suitable for redevelopment but for a maximum of 16 homes and not 22.  Parishioners were also concerned at the amount of green space that would be lost to the development.
The Parish Council responded by explaining it was difficult to appease everyone but was confident that following the open meeting with Cala Homes, the majority of Parishioners were in approval of the plans.  During the public consultation process of the SWDP the village overwhelming voted for development on the garage site in preference to the other available sites.  The PC stated that whilst it could comment on planning applications as a body they had no power or ability to restrict the number of residences on each case.  It was explained that on a wider scale the planning system was complex and Central Government are forcing Wychavon to ‘deliver’ a number of homes within the area.  The number of residences relates to houses ‘built’, meaning that numerous applications are being accepted when they may not be ‘required’.  If Cala are able to build on the garage site and an application for the orchard site comes through, the fact that 22 homes are already ‘planned’ is not sufficient to thwart development on another site.  District Cllr LR added that it would be unlikely that Cala would be able to extend the site given that they have already proposed an increase from 16 to 22.  However, this may change in time.  The whole planning process is in change, the system will see changes.
A parishioner was concerned that after offering to set up a speeding group last year, nothing had been heard from the Parish Council.

The Parish Council apologised for this and reiterated the plans discussed earlier regarding the VAS and white gates.  Money available for large projects was difficult to obtain, but the Council were still committed to achieving all that it has promised.

Meeting closed.
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